

May and June Update

"I will lift up mine eyes unto the hills, from whence cometh my help. My help cometh from the LORD, which made heaven and earth." Psalm 121:1-2

May started off with me on deputation with our boys as Dawn was hospitalized for bilateral pulmonary embolisms. She spent 7 days in the hospital and still today is recovering. We were told she had many blood clots, with one that was blocking the entire left lower lobes. She is doing well and is pushing on forward with us as we travel and share our burden for Wallace, Idaho.

We have traveled to and from 4 different states these past 2 months. We made 31 stops that included scheduled meetings, jubilees, revivals, VBS and drop ins at our home church for Mother's Day and Father's Day. We were blessed with safe travels to Tennessee, North Carolina, Georgia and of course South Carolina. The opportunity to help a church with their first VBS was wonderful and a nice switch up to our usual deputation meetings. Over these past 2 months we were able to see 2 people get saved, one being in the class our son Jay was helping teach in at Vacation Bible School.

Both boys have competed school. This was Jays second year of home schooling. He completed the year with many awards including "A" honor roll. We also began to fully homeschool Timothy this year which proved to be a real challenge. Thankfully, Dawn and I were able to switch off and share the load of this transition. He was able to complete the school year with "A/B" Honor roll. We are very proud of our boys and how they have transitioned into full time home school and deputation.

By the time this update gets to you, we will be traveling across this great nation. We have meetings out and back from Idaho, to include the North-West Orientation in Wyoming as well as a Missions Conference in Virginia. We will also be visiting area churches in the Northern areas of Idaho.

We would like to ask that you join us in prayer as we will be seriously looking into housing while in Idaho this go round. Also pray that Dawn's health holds steady and we do not have any major events especially with her blood clotting issues and her heart. We would also love to be able to get back to Idaho to begin our work there before the end of this year. Thank you all for your prayers and support.

God Bless,

Bro Ray Godfrey

Psalm 119:173